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Minutes of the 2012 Annual General Meeting


Held at Inspire Luton Sports Centre, Stopsley, Thursday 25th October 2011
The Chairman, Stuart Harries opened the meeting and welcomed those present, 83 members and Sue Clarke, local fundraiser for CHUMS charity. 

2. Apologies

Apologies were given for D Hardwick, S Carragher, I Cousins, M Crossland, D Young, B Bodsworth, and L Debnam.
3. Previous Minutes

No matters arising from the Minutes of 2011, accepted as true record.  Proposed by N Cross. And seconded by T Sains
4. Chairman’s Report

As ever it is my very great privilege to address you as chairman in the club’s thirtieth year. What started out as a twelve week beginner’s course has now grown and flourished to become the club that we are all a part of today. Whilst there have been many chairman, committee members and runners over the years, one thing that has not changed is the enthusiasm of all Striders to run together, and I am sure that this common interest will see the club well into its next thirty years.
However, I would not be in the fortunate position of sitting here as chairman without a lot of support and assistance, and I think that this is an appropriate time to express my thanks.
Firstly I should like to thank the committee, and the work that they put in behind the scenes to ensure that everything runs smoothly. Both personally and on behalf of the club I should like to thank Tony Green, Mark Sains, Bill Barratt, Karen Ashby, Dave Debnam, Elaine Harries, Simon Cain, Pam Abbitt and Helen Morris for all of their efforts. 
I should also like to say additional thanks to Mark, Tony and Chris for taking on the roles of secretary, treasurer and the new position of membership secretary respectively.
I am also extremely grateful to our team of coaches. Whether as part of our successful beginners course or for any other new runner they are also the first point of contact with the club. It is a tribute to each of them that so many of those who have expressed an interest in running with us have subsequently joined the club, and have gone on to greater achievements. However, the coaching team are there for the benefit of every member, and are always available to provide coaching sessions, advice and schedules.
Thank you too to Martin Mitchell, our resident physiotherapist. Unfortunately we cannot always avoid injuries, but Martin’s advice has been a great help to those of us unfortunate enough to have had our running interrupted.
2012 was a landmark year for Stopsley Striders, as in addition to our thirtieth anniversary it also saw the club move from its original home at the Regional Sports Centre. Unfortunately, this relocation has not been without its challenges. However, it is a testament to the hard work by individuals on the committee and the patience and understanding of all the members that this upheaval has not greatly affected our regular club nights. Unfortunately the move has interrupted our social and fund-raising events, but active steps are being taken to re-start these.
Our Club Captain’s report will detail the many running feats that club members have achieved, and as ever there have been an impressive range of achievementsincluding first races, personal bests and championship victories. 
The club was also able to arrange transport to the South of England Cross Country Championships in Brighton and the London Marathon, both of which were well attended by runners and spectators alike. To counter the focus on the London Marathon we have also taken steps to recognise the efforts of every runner who completes any marathon– after all, they are all the same distance.
In addition to taking part in races, Striders also hosted a number of events. Following cancellations caused by adverse weather, the Luton Marathon was moved forward a month. The weather on the day could not have been better, and after the previous year’s disappointment the race was a great success.
We also hosted a round of the Three Countries Cross Country League just before Christmas, a fixture which in the past had also been affected by wintry conditions. The snow managed to hold off until the race started, but as ever we were able to put on a very well organised and successful event.

Our annual Ladies 5k Race took place in July and was again very well attended, especially by many of the graduates of our beginner’s course.
However, none of these events could have taken place without the hours of hard work that is required to plan and arrange them, and the efforts of all of the marshals and volunteers who selflessly give up their time to ensure that they happen
The coming year provides a great many opportunities for all of us in Stopsley Striders, and I wish you all every success in whatever you choose to do.
5. Treasurer’s Report

T Green reported this year has been another good one for the club, with an increase in excess income over last year. T Green explained how the cost of club equipment has been written off this year, while D Debnam has updated the kit inventory to give a fairer reflection on the actual value
There was a slight loss on the 3 Counties Cross Country event.
The club bank balance is healthy.  Income for the current year (including charity) £11,480.00, which is slightly up on 2011 and outgoings of £7342.86.  The club membership subscriptions will remain unchanged for 2012/2013
T Green wanted to highlight that next year will have larger outgoings due to the club subsidy of the 30th Anniversary celebrations.

2012 Club accounts were accepted, being proposed by T Green, and seconded by S Harries.

6. Captain’s Report – 2011 – 2012 Bill Barrett & Karen Ashby
It is that time of year again where we review our club performance and performers. It has been a very up and down year. We have had some average performances and some brilliant ones but unfortunately a year with a lot of injuries. Thankfully most people now seem to be getting over them and getting back into some degree of running. Can we just say please take care and make your comeback steady. Be patient. It takes time! 

We started our cross country season in October and it ran through to the end of February – a long season! But it is by anybody’s standard the best training you can do. Please can we ask everybody to give it a go and help your club. Last year was a very average year for the club in cross country season but we had some outstanding individual performances. Our ladies team performed extremely well in all our events and Louise Peters personal performance throughout the year was exceptional, finishing first Strider and inside the first 10 finishers our of over 500 runners on more than one occasion. She was backed up in the Ladies team by Liz Rollinson and Miriam Tedder. Our men’s team members did very well individually but were just not quite as good as the ladies! Hopefully this year all our members will be fully fit and we can give an excellent performance. We had 5 category winners in the cross country league. Louise was first lady winning all her races, John Chapman was first vet 50, Derek Christopher first vet 60 and Bill Billington first vet 70. Unfortunately for Helen Morris she was injured on the first lap of the last race and had to drop out, thus missing out on wining the vet 60 category! 

We performed well as a club in the County cross country, the Southerns and the Nationals! Louise was once again our star with some outstanding runs finishing highest ever female Strider in all 3 races. One of the most impressive achievements for the club’s future was the large number of new and first time cross country runners who competed last year. If you talk to any one of them they will tell you that they thoroughly enjoyed it! Thank you to the club who paid for the fish and chips in Brighton after the cross country event, and to Stuart for organising this.

We have just one runner who likes to run on the track indoors and that is Adrian Copp who once again retained his Eastern Vet 40 indoor 1500 mtr title.

Our road racing season went well and we had a large number of runners and lots of PB’s in the Milton Keynes half marathon, Silverstone half marathon and the County championships Sandy 10 miles and Oakley 20 miles. These events lead us up to the London Marathon where once again we had some excellent results with every Strider who started the marathon finishing it! This includes more first time marathon runners than we have had for many years. Once again Louise Peters was the star of the show running her marathon in a ladies club record time of 2hrs 54 mins and 31 secs! Incredible!!! April was also the month for the Milton Keynes marathon which turned out to be an incredibly wet and windy event. But Striders battled through these conditions to produce some PB’s including Phil Nitchin running a PB in what was his third marathon in three weeks!

In May “Mr Incredible” – Dave Hall, - joined the 100 marathon club. After reaching that milestone we thought Dave may take a break but 3 weeks later he was back and ran the Langport 42k on Saturday and the same race again on the Sunday beating his time by 5 minutes!

This year we had the smallest turnout ever for the Stevenage Relays. We only managed to turn out one ladies team and just two mens teams. In the past the relay events have always proved to be popular so let’s hope next year more people will take part in this annual event. Congratulations to the teams that did take part who achieved pleasing results.

Louise Peters finished second in the British Masters 5k championships.
The Luton series runs were successful again this year with the majority of admin work being undertaken by Stopsley Striders. Thank you to Elaine Harries and her large team of helpers!

Another successful event again this year was our Ladies 5k where we had a good turnout of runners not just from Stopsley but from other clubs as well. Well done to all our beginner ladies who completed the race and made it look easy! Also thank you to our admin people and marshals who without them the race could not take part. This was won yet again by our very own Louise Peters.

We changed the date this year for our Alf Brown Run and it seemed to have been a good decision as we had one of the largest fields taking part. 33 runners in all. Once again we would like to thank everyone who ran or helped in any way. A big thank you must go to Mark Sains who worked out the handicap for each runner and incredibly there was only 3 minutes between the first and last runner! I guess you will have this job again next year then Mark!

In September the County Championship 10k took place in Bedford with some new names from Striders finishing in the top three in the county. Well done to Gez Fallon and Jenny Griffiths, hopefully this will be the first of many. That man Dave Hall has been at it again. It must be the year older as this time he only ran 4 marathons in 4 days! Not that these were all on the road they consisted of a mixture of off road and cross country but Dave ran them all in a time most people would be very happy to run a road marathon in! His fastest time was 3hr 55mins and the slowest 4hrs 2 mins, which is just 7 minutes between the fastest and slowest over four days! Incredible! Only Dave Hall could do that! That is why we are so proud to have him as a clubmate.

After losing 2 marathons in 3 years to the weather the organisers moved the date of the Luton Marathon last year and it seemed to work very well. The event was a huge success and we would like to thank everyone who helped out in any way. An event of this size takes a lot of organising, admin staff and marshals. Our thanks must go to Stuart and Elaine Harries who take on the main task of organising this event.

Once again Stopsley Striders ran a very successful Beginners Course with much more manageable numbers than last year. Thanks to Gill McLaren and Mark Bradley and all the coaches and their helpers for making the course an enjoyable experience and a successful one. We seem to have enrolled a number of new runners from the course and more importantly they seem to be what we always want at Striders – a lively friendly bunch!

We have kept the best news until the end of our report. The name will come as no surprise to any of you as we have mentioned her various times throughout this report. We feel sure that most of you will have heard that Louise Peters has been called up to run for England in the Home International Cross Country race in Belfast on Saturday November 10th. We believe that there is not a more deserving runner in England. We would like to thank Louise for the recognition that she has brought to our club and is still bringing to Stopsley Striders. Each and every one of us should be very proud of our clubmate. We would like to say Louise, on behalf of everyone at this club many congratulations and good luck in Belfast. We hope that it is the first of many calls from the England camp!

The move to our new home here at Inspire has now taken place with a few hiccups. Hopefully it will soon feel like home. The old Regional Centre looked after us very well and it will take time to adjust. Many thanks must go to Tony Green who has battled tirelessly with the management to try to sort out facilities that can accommodate our needs.

We feel that we would also like to mention the club’s 30th Anniversary Celebration. We appreciate that this is not directly involved with running but feel sure that those of you who joined us in this event had an extremely enjoyable evening. The committee worked very hard to organise an event which we felt people would enjoy.

Thank you to our new committee members who joined us this year. They slipped into the role seamlessly and have worked hard to make the committee a successful one. Thank you to all committee members for supporting us in everything we have done and also for the way they have treated our teams when they go away to represent the club at different events.

Thanks must also be given to our club physio Martin Mitchell who tries his best to keep us all running and this cannot be an easy job! Also thanks to our photographers, Nick Cross, Mark and Stevie Bradley, Graham Sugars and Tony Ashby who keep Dave in a job putting the photos on the website! Well he has nothing else to do!!!! 

Every year we say the same thing and that is that we are both runners trying to do the best for our club and club members. We are the link between runners and committee and if we can give you any help or guidance or air a grievance please please do not hesitate to contact us. We do not promise to solve anything but we will most certainly try. It is our intention to keep Stopsley Striders the happy friendly club that we have always been known for, even if we now have an England International in our club!

Can we finish by wishing everyone who is injured a speedy recovery and hope that next year it is an injury free one for you and full of PB’s. 

Good luck to everyone for 2013!

7. Charity

The Striders had 2 nominated charities for 2011/12:
CHUMS

Donna Wigget welcomed Sue Clarke the local fundraiser for CHUMS who explained that any money raised helps with aspects of child bereavement that government funding does not provide.

Leukaemia & Lymphoma Research

Tara Armstrong explained how the money raised helps to fund ongoing trials of a chemotherapy that is showing very promising results for her son, Finlay.

The final figure raised was £1550 for each of the Stopsley Striders.

Striders Charity 2012/13
John Chapman nominated Myeloma UK as the Striders charity for 2012/2013. John explained how his wife was diagnosed with myeloma 3 years ago. There is currently no cure for this form of cancer, but the money raised will help supply treatments.
The charity nomination was supported by all those present.  
8. Agenda Items

Revise Club Rules – 4.1:  Revise “Life President” to “President”
Rule 4.1 
A president may be elected at an Annual General Meeting (AGM), to serve for a period of 3 years. A president may only serve one term in that office. Honorary Vice-Presidents to be given Life Membership for long service to the Club shall be nominated by the Management Committee and elected at the AGM.

· The first President to be elected at the AGM of 2013

Additional Club Rule – 4.2:  Recognition of founder

Rule 4.2 

The founder of Stopsley Striders Jogging Club will be recognised as Tony Simmons

The 2 changes for club rules regarding the life presidency were treated as a single item. S Harries explained that Tony Simmons had been contacted regarding the change, and that he appreciated the need for the changes.

The change was proposed by C Greer, seconded by C Green and voted for by show of hands by all present
Revise Club Rules – 6.1:  Revise subscription year (from Jan. 1st to match affiliation body)
Rule 6.1 
Members shall pay an agreed initial joining fee to the Hon. Treasurer upon election to the club and an annual subscription due on the first day of the subscription year of the UKA (or appropriate affiliation body).  An attendance fee is also payable on club nights; rates of charges to be decided by the committee.

· In order to affect this change, the committee further propose to extend the 2012 membership year, from 31/12/12 to 31/3/13, without further cost to the membership. The next annual subscription becoming due on 1/4/13

· UKA competitor affiliation fees have been announced for 2013-2017

Due to the UKA deadlines, C Mclaren asked for prompt payment. Unfortunately, the use of bank transfer cannot be used due to transaction costs; however, members can still pay earlier than the set subscription year.

M Sains explained the stated UKA competitor affiliation fees, including noting the new different between ‘Track’ and ‘Off-track’ competitor licenses. C Green asked for clarification of the use of ‘Track membership’, but M Sains required UKA clarification on exact terms although he assumes that it would be possible to pay unaffiliated fees for ‘one-off’ events.

The change was proposed by T Barrett, seconded by G Mclaren and voted for by show of hands by all present

9. Vice President 

Dave Debnam and Dave Young were elected as Vice Presidents at the 2005 AGM, with Tony Green elected in 2010 and Chirs Mclaren elected in 2011. 

The committee propose them for re-election to these positions, due to their experience in running and for the efforts that have been put back into the club.

No objections were raised from floor, and with a unanimous show of hands, Dave Debnam, Dave Young, Tony Green and Chris Mclaren are elected as Vice Presidents for 2012/13
10. Election of New Committee

The nominations amounted to a full committee of 5 officers and 6 committee members, so it was proposed that the persons named on the nomination form were endorsed with a show of hands. Those present endorsed the new committee with no opposition:
Committee for 2012/13
Chairman:


Stuart Harries
Secretary:


Mark Sains
Treasurer:


Tony Green
Mens Captain:

Bill Barrett

Ladies Captain:

Karen Ashby

Committee members


Pam Abbitt
Simon Cain

Dave Debnam

Elaine Harries

Chris Mclaren

Helen Morris
11. Miscellaneous

John Chapman asked about the current lack of social evenings due to the relocation to Inspire
· E Harries responded that the committee is looking at the Working Men’s Club and that there will hopefully be an update soon.

Close of Meeting

There being no other business the meeting closed at 8:30 p.m.
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